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BACKGROUND

In the first half of 2004, the Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee (GMUAC) will be reviewing a major update to the King County Comprehensive Plan and a package of proposed amendments to regulations protecting critical areas like streams and wetlands.  In the second half of 2004 and in 2005, it is anticipated that GMUAC will begin to see recommendations for salmon conservation and recovery coming out of cooperative planning processes underway in King County watersheds.  

Proposals to manage growth, protect critical areas, and conserve salmon inevitably raise questions about equity (Will rural residents shoulder a disproportionate responsibility for critical areas protections? What impacts will increased density in urban areas have on quality of life?), costs (What is the cost of regulations in terms of impact to property values and public works projects? What are the costs and consequences if natural resource functions like aquifer recharge on water quality protection are lost?), and sustainability (Will current proposals for growth management and critical areas regulations support long-term needs for housing, jobs, transportation, salmon conservation, and water quality protection?). 

Ecological economic analysis has been practiced for more than a decade and provides a tool for evaluating a broad range of variables, including both economic and ecosystem values. 

PRESENTER

· David Batker, Asia Pacific Environmental Exchange (APEX). APEX is currently under contract to support the salmon conservation planning process in Water Resource Inventory Area 9 (Green-Duwamish Basin).
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